

## CBANA ASC RECORDER

**AREA MEETING DATE: 1/17/21**

LOCATION:

3307 Ayers St. CC, TX 78415

TIME:

OPEN: 2:15 PM

SERENITY PRAYER

1st Tradition read by: Jessica J.

Absent: A

Absent w/Report: AR

Present: P

1st Concept read by: Tom M.

Open: O

Stricken: S

New Group: NG

*\*ASC was held via Zoom amid COVID-19 concerns*

<b>GROUP SUPPORT REPRESENTATIVES:</b>							
Position	Name	1 <sup>st</sup>	2 <sup>nd</sup>	Group Name	Representative	1 <sup>st</sup>	2 <sup>nd</sup>
Facilitator	Troy W	P	p	Back to Basics	Bennet	P	P
Co-Facilitator	Karah	P	P	Cloud 9	Marissa S.	A	P
Treasurer	Richard T.	P	P		Ed C.	P	S
Recorder	Whitney M.	P	P	Northwest NA		A	P
RCM 1	Don B.	A	P	Sister's in Solution	Kaylee	P	P
RCM 2	open	P	O	Shot Of Hope	Paul S	P	P
H&I	Jessica J	P	P	Stepping Up	Tim Z.	P	P
Phoneline	Laneya O.	P	A	Conscience Contact	Roxi	A	P
Activities	Mario	O	O	Never Again	Herb M.	A	A
PI	Paul S.	P	P	10 <sup>th</sup> Street Newcomers	CLOSED	A	S
RBS	Tom M.	P	P	A New Hope	B.J	P	P
Outreach	Open	O	O	VGONA		A	A
Policy	Megan	P	P	New Recovery	Gretchen W.	A	A
Literature	Samantha P	P	P	Bayside NA	LynnAnne	P	A
				Off the Wall	Amanda G	P	P
				Spoken Hearts Again	Billy B.	A	A
				Saturday Night Live	Richard W.	A	A
				Recovery 101	Rodney W.	P	P

*Service Prayer:*

*God grant us the knowledge that we may work according to your divine precepts. Instill in us a sense of your purpose. Make us servants of your will and grant us a bond of selflessness, that this truly be your work, not ours: and that no addict anywhere need die from the horrors of addiction.*

**TREASURER REPORT**

Date: Sun, Jan 17, 2021 at 1:07 PM

Subject: Area Treasures report.. January 2021

Money Received.	Money Spent...
NWNA. \$100.00	Paul.S. \$135.98
	Mario.V. \$131.16
	Mario.V. \$226.70
	CBRC. \$75.00
	Checks. \$22.60
	Bank fee. \$10.00
	Bank fee. \$10.00
Total.. \$100.00.	Total.. \$611.44

Beginning balance. \$3330.96

Money Recieved. \$100.00

Money Spent. \$611.44

Ending balance. \$2819.52

So last month my numbers were so off I don't even know what happened and where I messed up all together so the numbers reported today reflect the last 2 months .. I got a bank statement yesterday and so this is as real time as we get.. I'm sorry for the mistake but its all fixed now.. I still need the info to mail the \$900.00 for region. But thats all I'm missing so far for this year.. Thank you for letting me be of service..

Richard T.

Tiffany says last month that Troy W. might mail the refund checks. Troy says he is going to mail it. Don had questions for Richard. Don recommends scanning in documents and sending it with his report. Richard says he has all his receipts and can scan them in. Don **B.** suggests meeting at Home Depot or

somewhere to hand off the \$900 check to get to Tom. Paul S agrees. Paul had a question about the CBANA page link for donations if that was going to be included in the report today. Richard says \$0 have been donated this month. We will start sending the link during new Zoom meetings.

Megan H. had a question about changing banks last month, Richard's response is that we would have to have 2 of the check signers go in and close the 3 accounts we have open, then go to the new bank (He recommends Bank Of America due to our rapport with Oxford etc) and open them with all of our documents ready. Samantha P. asks if we would be able to keep the literature account where it is due to convenience and ease for her position. Troy W. thinks it will probably be 3 separate votes.

**RCM1:**

Let the record reflect that RCM1 was absent with report last month.

*-Don B.*

**RCM2: OPEN**

**H & I:** Jessica is going to check with Centikor about allowing us to go for Saturday at Detox and will allow 2 people for each side. We need more participation in our area for SATF men and women's facilities. They will be printing 50 shirts and requesting from Area \$400 for shirts and \$75 to CBANA for The Love Of Service event. Tiffany V and Herschel are speakers, Rocky will cook, and Mary and Mario are donating sodas. Laneya will give an H&I presentation, and Paul will give a PI presentation. They will be hosting a book drive as well. She will need to order books for

Paul S. asked if we would be having a 7th tradition collection or donation for food. It's TBD. She is considering a park venue for the event instead, Richard is going to go look at one on the island.

*-Jessica J.*

**PHONE LINE:** We have had 22 phone calls from our last Area. Right now we only have 7 volunteers for the phone line. Don comments says has received more than 15 calls on his side. He wanted to know what the clean time requirements are for someone to be on the phone line. It is 90 days. Don would like someone to be able to take over his shift. GSRs are being asked to go to their groups and find more people who can participate and be of service.

*-Laneya O.*

**ACTIVITES:** The event went great for Christmas. Out of the \$250 asked for \$226 was actually spent on the event. The leftover sodas will be given to H&I for the Love Of Service event. The secret santa had great participation! Samantha P asked how much was collected at the Christmas event. We collected \$27 in the 7th Tradition at the Christmas event and given to Richard.

**PR/PI:** Paul believes he has updated the schedule to its current order. Paul said he will be delivering meeting schedules to groups. He will make fliers for whatever groups want, you just need to let him know! Don offered to print some if Paul sends him an email of the meeting schedule.

*Paul S.*

**RECOVERY BY THE SEA COMMITTEE:** Tom started by mentioning old business that RBS would be bringing new policy to Area today. Current RBS balance is \$5578.19. RBS shirts are \$20, we can only find 3X and over with the current shirt vendor, and are working on a solution to finding shirts in smaller sizes. RBS subcommittee meeting will be on the 7th and not the 14th. Tom shared the Program Subcommittee outline, please see below. Jessica J has already stepped up to do Programming, so this will make it official. Don asked when the next time we can do policy and procedure changes. Tom answered that it is this month. It was pointed out that we should continue to put information on the CBANA and not on Facebook. We voted a long time ago not to do area business on facebook.

*Tom M.*

#### **OUTREACH:**

*OPEN*

**Policy:** Megan asks we please keep in mind there have been changes included in policy and Don says the link is now available online.

*Megan H.*

#### **LITERATURE:**

Beginning balance: \$138.99

Deposits: \$755.95

Check: \$629.96 order #055551

Ending balance: \$264.98

The check for December's order that was due on the 10th has not gone out yet. Samantha let them know we are currently switching check signers and that it will be sent soon. Literature owes Robert Reed from Broken Chains \$6, and Roxy 1 JFT book she has pre ordered. Samantha has already placed the order and it should be here next week. She increased her order, for example, to 20 stepworking guides due to increased demand. Aairon asked if anything was able to be done with the damaged goods or were you able to get a collection to take to NAWS. Samantha says Mario was able to utilize those things for the Christmas event.

#### **GROUP REPORTS**

**Back to Basics** - (CC) 3307 Ayers, 5501 McBride Ln                      GSR: James M.      Alt GSR: Jake M.

Meetings: Thursday & Friday (8pm);

Home-group Members: 10   Avg. Attendance: 30   ASC Donations: \$0

January 16, 2021 Tiki Torch meeting!!! More will be revealed!

**Cloud 9** - (CC) 622 Airline Rd                      GSR: Marisa S.      Alt GSR: Jason P.

Meetings: Tuesday (8pm), Wednesday (8pm), Friday (10:00) Sunday (8 p.m.)

Home-group Members: 20 Avg. Attendance: 20 ASC Donation: \$0

**Conscious Contact** - (CC) 3307 Ayers GSR: Alt. GSR: Roxanne N.

Meetings: Sunday (10am)

Home-group Members: 6 Avg. Attendance: 30 ASC Donation: \$0

**NWNA** - (Calallen) 13026 Leopard St. GSR: Curtis Alt GSR: Lyman

Meetings: Monday & Thursday (7pm)

Home-group Members: 10 Avg. Attendance: 8 ASC Donation: \$0

**Off the Wall** - (CC) 4710 Alameda GSR: Rocky H Alt GSR:

Meetings: Monday-Friday (noon) Wed (10 pm) Saturday (8pm)

Home-group Members: 45 Avg. Attendance: 40 ASC Donation: \$0

**Shot Of Hope** - (CC) 3307 Ayers GSR: Kathryn M. Alt. GSR: Mario V.

Meetings: Tuesday (8 p.m.) Wednesday (8pm)

Home-group Members: 15 Avg. Attendance: 55 ASC Donation: \$0

**Steppin Up** - (CC) 3707 Santa Fe GSR: Tim Z. Alt GSR: Seanette B.

Meetings: Mon, Tues, Fri (6:30pm)

Home-group Members: 28 Avg. Attendance: 30 ASC Donation: \$

**Whatever it Takes** - GSR: Ed C. Alt GSR:

Meetings: Mon (8pm)

Home-group Members: 6 Avg. Attendance: ASC Donation: \$0.00

**A New Hope** – First United Methodist church 106 E. Cleveland St. GSR: B.J ALT. GSR:

Meeting: Sunday at 3 p.m., Wednesday at 7 p.m.

Home group members: 4 Avg. attendance: 4 Asc Donation: \$0

**10th Street Newcomers** – 1200 10th street GSR: Bart H. Alt. GSR:

Meeting: Tuesdays, Fridays @ 8pm

Home-group members: 7 Avg. Attendance: 10 Asc Donation: \$0

**Keep It Real**- 626 Robinson GSR: Mike P. Alt GSR:

Meeting: Wed-Thur 8-9pm

Home-group Members: Avg Attendance: ASC Donation: \$0.00

**Mens Na Group**- 622 Airline Rd GSR: Daniel Alt GSR: Cory Z.

Meeting: Thursday @ 6:30

Home-group Members: 4 Avg Attendance: 10 ASC Donation: \$0

**Bayside NA**- 213 E. Austin St. Port Lavaca GSR: Lynanne C. ALT GSR:

Meeting: Tuesday (7 p.m.) Thursday (7 p.m.)

Home-group Members: 8 Avg. Attendance: 12 ASC Donation: \$0

**Spoken Hearts Again**- 401 S. Moody St Victoria Tx. GSR: Billy B. Alt GSR:

Meeting: Wednesday (7-8 p.m.) Saturday (9-10:30 p.m.)

Home-group Members: 15 Avg Attendance 25 ASC Donation: \$0.00

**VGONA**- 3604 N. Ben Jordan/ 3002 Miorilane Victoria, TX GSR: Open Alt GSR: Robbie J.

Meeting: Monday, Tuesday, Thursday, Friday @ 7 p.m., Friday @ 12, Sunday @ 6

Home-group Members: 10 Avg. Attendance: 20 ASC Donation: \$0.00

**Port A Strong**- 301 J.C. Barr Blvd. (Roberts Point) GSR: Melissa M Alt GSR: Buck M.

Meeting: Tues, Wed, Sun @ 7, Sat @ noon

Home-group Members: 3 Avg. Attendance: 4 ASC Donation: \$0

**Never Again**-2740 Mustang Dr. Ingleside, TX GSR: Herb M Alt GSR:

Meeting: Wednesday @ 7:30 p.m.

Home-group members: Avg. Attendance: ASC Donation: \$0

**Sister's in Solution**- 622 Airline (in parish hall) GSR: Tiffany V. Alt. GSR: Jennifer T.

Meeting: Wednesday @ 6:30

Home-group members: 10 Avg. Attendance: 20 ASC Donation: \$0

**Easy Does It**: Flour Bluff Anchor Club GSR: Bill N. Alt. GSR:

Meeting: Tuesday, Thursday @ 8 p.m.

Home-group members: 9      Avg. Attendance: 10      ASC Donation: \$

**New Recovery:** 3026 Staples St.      GSR: Gretchen S.      Alt. GSR:

Meeting: Saturday at 12 p.m.

Home-group members: 4      Avg. Attendance: 12      ASC Donation: \$0

### **OLD BUSINESS:**

Tom asked if we are paying rent to CBRC for storages, rent, ASC, or what are we paying for? Troy W says storage is different than Area rent. Paul S outlines the order that we do payments, and that RBS storage is typically paid last at the end of the year. Tom would like to propose to reach out to CBRC to see where we stand or what we need to do. He will have an answer or us for next month. Troy asked if this is a formal proposal? Noone was opposed to Tom reaching out for next month.

Troy asked if we would be having a Valentines dance. Should we wait until January? H&I is having an event tied with the phone line. Should we talk about it? Tom and Laneya both say to table for next month. Troy says to make sure when we are making our announcements about the H&I event on 2/13. We will not be making announcements about a Valentines dance.

Karah W Back To Basics will be having a live Tiki Torch event with Henry, Sarah, and Austin coming down to speak at this live event. Karah wanted to make sure we announce this event as it will occur before the next area.

Troy W cautioned against the dangers of having an event on Valentines like a dance, especially because of the liability of it. We need to be responsible and brainstorm some new ideas for next month. Tom mentioned having an event, not a dance. Karah mentioned a venue that was larger and Curtis M is the contact. Troy W thinks they are ready for us to come back. Tom wanted to check into Willard Hall.

### **NEW BUSINESS:**

**\*\*FACILITATOR PLEASE ESTABLISH A QUORUM \*\***

Tiffany V was nominated for Outreach and qualified herself. Tiffany qualified herself. Megan H. read the requirements. Roxy asked if she has a concept of the Traditions. Aharon asked if she will come out to Beeville. Tiffany was voted into Outreach.

We realized we had not done roll call again and it began a discussion about voting in the new policy. Samantha had asked about officers having a vote as well as GSRs. Don outlined who is an officer with a voting voice and who gets to or not. We needed to establish a quorum.

Jessica J is requesting \$400 and \$75 for H&I but we will not use the \$75 if H&I does not find a park to host her event.

Jessica J brought up issues that are going on with CBANA with posts that are happening with members that come up periodically. This is why the CBANA page will not host Area business. Troy W clarified this

and that it is a CBANA facebook page, not THE CBANA page. Though there are admins who try to keep the peace, we need to be mindful that we can only do the best we can. Don mentioned that other groups have an agreement when you join that you will participate in the group effectively. Paul S comments that the post approval sometimes takes too long or it might be too late. Jake M mentioned adding more admins. Stephen S mentions solutions RBS used, and says if we banned newcomers who are fresh off the streets or out of treatment from CBANA because they don't know how to share...it could keep them from having access to meetings and the information they need. We currently have 8 admins that needs to be updated. Post approval might be the best solution. Megan H asked if a member understands why their post might not be approved and the reasons why. Ed C shares some options for solutions and what he has been currently doing to help facilitate.

Troy W closes us out.

Bri M mentioned wanting to puts IPs

### **PROPOSALS:**

Tom M. would like to pay our yearly dues to CBRC for storage for RBS. Motion passed 4:06pm

Jessica J \$400 and \$75 for H&I approved at 4:10pm.

Paul S. proposes to fill the IP racks at the clubhouse at 4:37pm

**Close meeting: 4:35 p.m.**